
 BALTONSBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL

Meeting held on Thursday 7th Februrary 2019
Village Hall Committee Room at 7:30pm

M I N U T E S
PARISHIONERS QUESTION TIME / COMMENTS & COUNTY COUNCIL & DISTRICT COUNCIL REPORT
Attendees:  Cllr Everitt (Chairman), Blackburn, Maddock, Martin 
Prior to the start of the meeting, there will be a public session which, at the Chairman’s discretion may last up to 15 minutes, to enable members of the public to ask questions of and make comment to the Council.  Members of the public are asked to restrict their comments and/or questions to three minutes.  This section is not part of the formal meeting of the Council.  
There were three members of the public in attendance. 

Cllr Everitt welcomed everyone to the meeting and opened the meeting to the public who wanted to discuss the planning applications on the agenda.  Registered an objection to the proximity of the erection of the 2bedroom dwelling at Church Cottage to his property.    
A647: APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllr Wotton, Buckle & Medlicott, Jordain
A648: DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: Members to declare any interests they may have in agenda items that accord with the requirements of the Council’s Code of Conduct.  There were no declarations of interest.  
A649: APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES: To agree the minutes of the Parish Council held on 3rd January and 24th January 2019.  Cllr Maddock proposed the minutes were signed as a true and correct record of events, unanimously agreed.  
A650: PLANNING APPLICATIONS

2018/3103/HSE –Proposed single storey extension and car port to front/side elevation.

12 Cox’s Drive, Baltonsborough.  The planning application was circulated before the meeting.  Cllr Blackburn recommended approval, unanimously agreed.  
2018/2927/HSE – Erection of single storey extension to side & rear and replace existing windows, removal of porch and landscape work.  Balcombe Byre, Teapot Lane, Baltonsborough.  Cllr Blackburn recommended approval, unanimously agreed. 
2018/3162/HSE - Erection of 2-bedroom dwelling, Church Cottage, Church Lane, Baltonsborough.  Cllr Maddock highlighted the access to the property on to a very narrow road with difficult visibility should be taken into account.  The same concerns were made by Cllr Wotton which will be noted on the reply to MDC. Cllr Blackburn recommend refusal, unanimously agreed. Concerns were raised over the new access which would create an already dangerous situation worse. 
A651: PLANNING DECISIONS

2018/2216/FUL – Conversion of two barns to a single dwelling and erection of contemporary link extension.
Old Barn, Southwood Lane, Baltonsborough.  Approved with conditions

2015/1023/APP – Application for approval of matters reserved by condition 4 (sample panel of stone walling on planning application 2014/1606/HSE.  Northwood Farm, Coxbridge Drove, Coxbridge
2015/1265/APP – Application for approval of matters reserved by condition 4 (on listed building consent 2015/1607/LBC.  Northwood Farm, Coxbridge Drove, Coxbridge
	 2018/2591/HSE - Demolition of existing side extension and replacement with two storey side extension. Demolition of existing garage and replacement with garage and workshop to the rear of the property with associated access. 1 Tilham Place, Tilham Lane, Baltonsborough.  Approved with conditions. 

	2018/1902/HSE - Addition of two-storey extension to rear and single storey extension to side in replacement of the existing single storey extension. Church Cottage, Church Walk, Baltonsborough. Approved with conditions.

2019/0108/NME – Application for a non-material amendment to permission 2018/1873/HSE for the

rear window removed, patio door increase in size and windows to side elevation 2. The Hollies, Church Lane, Baltonsborough.  Approved.




A652: FINANCE

Clerk’s Salary - £198.40

Microsoft Office 365 Annual Renewal - £59.99

K A Rollason – Annual Footpath Maintenance £550.00

Consider email from Dave Watson for donation towards the Seniors Christmas Lunch – Cllr Maddock proposed a cheque was raised for £200.00 towards the lunch, unanimously agreed. 

Cllr Martin raised the point that Keith does far more footpath maintenance than he is currently invoicing us for and this needs to be increased when the PC look are in the budget.
Cllr Blackburn also said the clerk’s salary should be raised when budgeting for the year ahead.
Somerset Forge - £332.00 (fingerpost renovation) 
Cllr Maddock proposed the cheques were signed, unanimously agreed. 
RECEIPTS £41.00 SHAPE MENDIP LOTTERY

A653: CLERK’S REPORT

Bank Reconciliation – Current Account £5,849.63, Play Park Account £9719.43, Business Reserve £8098.62

Cheques for signature total £4120.39

UNPRESENTED CHEQUE £15.00 SPFA

Parish News – March 2019 – to include planning and fingerpost renovation. 
Email of thanks from Treasurer of Baltonsborough Parish Church for donation towards church clock

Thank you letters received from Mendip Community Transport & Baltonsborough Players

Decide on date for the Annual Parish Meeting Thursday 25th April at 7:30pm – The Annual Meeting of PC is Thursday 2nd May 2019 which is the same day as District & Parish Elections. 
A654: BUDGET 
Cllr Maddock discussed the financial planning meeting with Cllr Wotton /Clerk.
Cllr Wotton asked if Cllr Blackburn could explore the possibility of sharing the school Wi-Fi with a view to reducing the costs to the VH&PFT & PC.  The clerk to create a simple spreadsheet to manage the budget and identify our fixed cost items and separate them from other costs enabling us to see totals and to plan future budgets.  He proposed a separate funding stream for responses to requests for donations to ‘good causes’. Regarding budget planning Cllr Wotton suggested organising a joint group with representatives from the PC, VH&PFT, RBL, BCA & the School to look at longer term projects that will require funding in the village. Cllr Wotton suggested also combining the two reserve accounts into one account and that the new budget spreadsheet be published on the website and notice board.
A656: SCC RIGHTS OF WAY TEAM: Parish Paths Consultation – Response by 31st January.  Cllr Martin has completed the consultation. 
A657: TELEPHONE BOX PAINTING 
Discuss renovation of telephone box and the cost of putting a seat in for bus users.  This item will be deferred to the next meeting.  Cllr Blackburn proposed putting an advert in PN asking if anyone would be interested in renovating the telephone box and the PC would provide the paint.  
A658: VILLAGE HALL & PLAYING FIELDS TRUST
Cllr Buckle was unable to attend this month’s meeting so there was no update. 
A659: PLAY PARK REPAIRS 
The quotation to supply, deliver and install the new gate is £2170.80.  Cllr Blackburn proposed that this quotation should be accepted which was unanimously agreed.  Cllr Wotton suggested that the money should be taken from the play park account, all agreed.  Cllr Maddock will also ask that during installation of the gate they fix the damaged surface in front of the swings (as previously agreed with John Kenton), then fence the area off to avoid park users standing on the area again.  Cllr Maddock is continuing to inspect the park fortnightly and with the current weather conditions reported that it is very muddy and asked if the VH groundsman could put something down to help the situation.

A660: SOMERSET WOOD – Cllr Blackburn suggested the PC start a tree planting drive in the village which should be included in projects for the future.  Add to next agenda.  
A661:  FINGERPOSTS
The clerk has received thank you letters from residents congratulating the PC on the renovation of the fingerposts and a short advert will be put in the parish news.  There have been questions asked about renovating the fingerposts on the outskirts of the village, and Cllr Maddock suggested approaching local companies who bring traffic through the villages to sponsor some of these. 
A662: TELEPHONE COSTS – Discuss the charges for the village hall telephone/Wi-Fi charges, this will be deferred to the next agenda. 
A663: NEW ORCHARD PLANTING
Cllr Blackburn said the planting of the new orchard went well.  There had been a lot of thought into which trees had been chosen. The varieties chosen coincided with the classroom names, there have been pear trees, cider apples and eating apples as well as a walnut tree.  Cllr Blackburn would like to design a plaque so residents can identify the trees. In the spring the benches will be renovated and a new picnic bench installed.    
A664: CORRESPONDENCE – Buckingham Palace Garden Party nominations, Letter to Parishes in Somerset regarding Somerset Wood, WPD Invitation to Annual Stakeholder’s Workshop, Renewable Energy Scams, SALC Spring Conference 11th February, SW Ambulance Defibrillator Training for 2019, Gypsy & Traveller Caravan Sites Return, Somerset Water Pollution Article, SCC Proposals to bridge the budget gap, Notes from the Homeless Review Strategy Event in December, MDC Preparations for Marking the Death of a Senior Figure, SWP January 2019, Points of Light 2019, NALC Clean Air Strategy, Parish Information Bulletin.  The clerk to contact SW Ambulance with some dates  
A665: DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Thursday 7th March 2019 at 7:30pm in the Committee Room of the Village Hall 

Meeting closed at 09:10
SIGNED: _______________________________   DATE: ______________________

NAME: 

______________________________________

Chairman, Baltonsborough Parish Council
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